CITY OF SANBORN COUNCIL

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

HELD MAY 7, 2024   6:30PM
The City Council of the City of Sanborn met in the council room of said city on Tuesday, May 7, 2024 at 6:30pm. Present: Mayor Edward Cohrs who presided, Councilors Mary Fennern, Jeremiah Frasher, Pat Simonson, Kelly Pierson and City Clerk-Treasurer Tara Jones.  
Mayor Cohrs opened the meeting and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

 Pierson moved to approve the minutes of the regular April 2nd and April 24th Board of Appeals and Equalization meetings. Fennern seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 
Fennern moved to pay all bills as presented. Frasher seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.


Jeremy Schwanke gave the Fire Department report:
· Three (3) new pagers are needed. Fennern moved to purchase the pagers. Simonson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 
Tony Sauer gave the Maintenance report: 
· Grass seed has been planted at the campground and ballfield, Redrock Central School will pay for the ballfield.
· The asphalt on Orchard Street is broken up and needs to be repaired, Tony will call MR Paving for an estimate.
· Grader has been repaired and is back in service.

· Discussion was held on a new skid loader with tracks. Cost would be around $25,000 after our trade-in. No decision was made. 
Sara Oberloh from Oberloh & Oberloh, LTD presented the 2023 audit, after review of the audit Sara gave a clean audit finding. Pierson moved to approve the audit as presented.  Simonson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Discussion was held on the condition of the property located at 130 Main Street, the building is in disrepair and needs to be taken down. The owner has previously been contacted about the matter but will receive another letter stating that the city wants the building totally taken down by July 1, 2024.
A Safety Grant from the State of Minnesota has been received, Fennern moved to use the funds to install a security camera system in the amount of $10,560.67.  Pierson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. Cameras will be located at City Hall, Soldiers and Sailors Campground and the intersection of Central and Main Streets. 
Pierson moved to close one (1) block of Central Street for the Memorial Day Celebration. Frasher seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Discussion was held on an inquiry to have horses and donkeys within city limits. After discussion Fennern moved that per city ordinance this would not be allowed. Simonson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
The property located at 210 Central Street was again discussed. The condition of the property has become a nuisance, the owner has been contacted multiple times to clean up the property and keep it clean. If the condition does not improve legal action will be taken to clean it up.

Fennern moved to adjourn. Pierson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.

Tara Jones
City Clerk-Treasurer  
